Meeting with Catherine Pelley Tuesday 24 June Charter House 1 pm
1. Details of CPs proposals for DacCom to provide money towards HV and School Nursing services

CP was unable to greatly amplify her proposal other than to reiterate that she would like the following sums:

£34000 towards Health Visiting
£118,000 towards School Nursing

She was dismayed to learn that DacCom was overspent and that there was no money available for these purposes for this year. She hoped we could find some way of contributing for half a year, but if nothing would be forthcoming until next year there would be more time to work on the plan.
She said the money would be used for the following purposes:

a) Providing one qualified school nurse for each secondary school and the wider school community of feeder primary schools. She did not give any figures for current workforce levels or shortages but said ‘services were recruiting to currently funded vacancies’.

b) Some of the money would go towards cover of posts while existing personnel were being trained to a higher level

c) Influencing longer term planning around training: it was unclear how this would be accomplished. I pointed out that there was a shortage of training places for both HVs and SNs, especially for the latter. She agreed that as posts had not been filled so perceived training needs had diminished.

2. Opinions of HVs and SNs: have they been asked

 and what are their views?

There was no clear answer to this question so I suspect they have not been consulted. CP said she would send me the HV Core specification (this has been promised before and has yet to materialise, I have been asking to see it for the last two years) and suggested that I (!) might like to arrange a meeting with the Health Visitors’ Manager, Alison Braithwaite to discuss this further and see what DacCom might like added to the specifications.
I raised the issue of HVs now working in Teams, therefore a loss of continuity of care, and decreasing communication with GPs. CP felt that working in Teams achieved greater efficiency, that communication was still possible, and that their focus was on the families.

We both agreed that there should wherever possible be a shared record, and that HVs should be permitted to access and make entries in GP records 

3. Children’s Centres:

I had specific questions for CP re the following:
CC: Note left by HV to say they would no longer be working at Well-Baby Clinic held on surgery premises

CP had no comment to make on this other than there should be an attempt to improve communication and she would look into it, (in fairness, this is probably an issue to be addressed to the HV Manager).
SG: Surgery asked by Manager of Children’s Centres to train HVs to immunise children so that they may carry out immunisations at Children’s Centres
CP felt that Children’s Centres should not be involved in Child Health surveillance and prophylactic care unless in an area of poor uptake of services. If a GP Surgery has good uptake then services should not be removed from that Surgery. However some of the Children’s Centres managers were excessively enthusiastic about what could be provided. She did not know the name of the overall manager for Children’s Centres in Dacorum.
I asked about the source of information available to CSF as some of the information on the Public Health Profile was exceedingly inaccurate and there could be difficulties caused by CSF acting on inaccurate immunisation statistics. She had no comment to make on this.
[Discussion re Maternity Services

As Mark felt, and presumably this is a view shared by others, that no progress could be made on Children’s Services unless the PCT’s intentions regarding Maternity Services could be clarified, I raised the subject of the patients’ representatives concerns consequent upon their meeting with Professor Templeton. 

CP denied that she had told them that Dacorum GPs had no interest in the provision of Maternity Services, she felt they had misunderstood what was discussed, but that Professor Templeton had met with the West Herts PBC Leads and also with a group of GPs in Welwyn Garden City, and that he might have come to this conclusion following his discussion with these groups. She says that she recognises that the views and activities of GPs in this regard varies widely across the county, and that while it would be difficult to organise a service which could accommodate these disparities, she would attempt to do so.
I told her that DacCom felt strongly about this and would be writing to her to express their views.]
My conclusions:
1. There is a lack of clarity regarding the use to which the money requested will be put, no plan is in evidence
2. There is no evidence of consultation with Health Visiting or School Nursing Management or personnel;
their views on the proposal are unknown

3. The gain to DacCom is unknown; none has so far been advanced by the PCT

Next Steps
I feel we should continue to consider this request with a view to making it work in our favour for improvement of Children’s Services in Primary Care. However at this moment in time there has been as yet no contribution from the workforce involved. Their views are unknown and are of great importance as they will be expected to provide the return on DacCom’s investment.
Plan: 
1. To suggest to CP that she ask the HV and SN Managers to contact DacCom with a view to setting up a meeting to present their proposals for improving the quality of Children’s Services in Primary Care.
2. Should we not be requesting a detailed breakdown of planned expenditure? – Mark, please comment

3. I would still like to see a LES as an integral part of this proposal and a way of making it work in our favour, the following could be considered; although some are being proposed for the QOF  I do not know if or when they are likely to be implemented:
Possibilities for Children’s LES:

a) Details taken at time of registration with GP to include measurement of height and weight

b) Chronic disease registers to be established for 0-19 year olds with a view to introducing:

c) Regular review and monitoring of children with chronic disease 

d) Early review of children presenting at A&E with injuries

e) Follow-up of children missing surgery review and hospital appointments

f) Opportunistic monitoring of height weight and BMI of all children

4.Alternative strategies to be considered

Would the money be better spent on improving services for children and young people within our surgeries eg by additional training for Practice Nurses and GPs in preventative work with this group?
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